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Letter from the Pastor
Dear Fr iends in Chr ist ,  
I  can not help but feel  a bit  more hopeful  of  late.  I  do not know if  i t  i s
the fact that Easter  is  quick ly  approaching—mark your calendars for
Sunday,  Apr i l  17th!  Or poss ibly  i t  i s  the warmer weather enl ivening my
soul .  Or maybe i t  i s  the energy that has come out of  our  most recent
Vestry  retreat on March 12th—a t ime for  the leadership of th is
congregation to grow and discern together.  

During th is  retreat the Vestry  studied the words of Luke 12:22-31 .  You might recal l  th is  passage
when Jesus asks us to look at the bi rds of  the ai r  and the l i l ies of  the f ie ld.  These words remind
us that God takes care of them, and so how can God not take care of us? For me personal ly
these verses encourage me not to be anxious,  but to be present to the work of  the Spir i t  in  the
here and now. These verses put into perspect ive our own miss ion on th is  earth:  

Do not keep str iv ing for  what you are to eat and what you are to dr ink ,  and do not keep
worry ing.  For i t  i s  the nat ions of the wor ld that st r ive after  al l  these th ings,  and your Father
knows that you need them. Instead,  st r ive for  h is  k ingdom, and these th ings wi l l  be given to you
as wel l  (vv .  29-31) .  

We as disciples of  Chr ist  are cal led to str ive f i rst  for  God’s  k ingdom. That is  our  u l t imate goal .
I t  i s  our  f inal  reward in the l i fe after  th is ,  but i t  i s  a lso a real i ty  we are part ic ipat ing in now.
We current ly  are ass ist ing with the inbreaking of God’s  k ingdom. You might ask yourself ,  “How
is th is  poss ible in my l imited human capacity?” I  see th is  a l ready happening with in St .  Patr ick ’s ,
and I  inv i te you to part ic ipate in our  work.  

We are l i f t ing up the lowly and feeding the hungry with good things (Lk 2:46-55).  Every
Thursday,  Sierra Community  House arr ives on our campus to dist r ibute nutr i t ion to those
suffer ing from food insecur i ty .  Might you be cal led to jo in Lenty Hagen and our other
volunteers in nour ish ing local  f r iends—mind,  body and soul? 

We are consider ing how we might l ive into our Bapt ismal  Covenant which asks us ,  “Wi l l  you
str ive for  just ice and peace,  and respect the dignity  of  every human being” (BCP p.305).  This
spr ing,  after  our  celebrat ion of the Resurrect ion,  a smal l  group wi l l  be gather ing on Sunday
mornings to part ic ipate in a t ransformational  discuss ion about race and reconci l iat ion in a
program ent i t led,  “Sacred Ground.”  Might you be cal led to jo in us for  th is  ser ies? 

We are learning more fu l ly  to love our neighbor as ourselves (Lk  10:27) .  Over the last  two years ,
homeless and housing insecur i ty  in  Tahoe has been on the r ise.  I t  i s  no longer just  a concern,
but a cr is is .  Several  par ish ioners ,  including a beloved Vestry  member,  R iver  Coyote,  have
joined the work of  United for  Act ion,  as we educate and advocate concerning th is  issue that
affects al l  of  us.  Might you be cal led to help us f inal ly  f ind a creat ive solut ion to th is
monumental  di lemma? 

My fr iends,  the work is  not easy but i t  i s  rewarding and l i fe-alter ing.  I t  i s  the work of  the
Resurrect ion,  which reminds us that nothing can overcome the love of God. Wi l l  we ourselves
break out of  the tomb of death and decay of the last  two years and br ing the l ight of  Chr ist
into the l ives of  those who so desperately  need i t?
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Letter from the Pastor, cont'd
Wil l  we be a beacon of hope for  the beloved community  of  North Tahoe? Wi l l  we str ive for  the
kingdom of God here on earth? 

God’s  peace and love,  The Rev.  Sarah A.  Dunn+

Letter from the Vestry
The Vestry  completed their  annual  retreat on Saturday,  March 12,
at  Camp Gal i lee.What a peaceful  and spir i tual  p lace for  a retreat.
The blue sky and peaceful  campus envi ronment al lowed the vestry
to gain spi r i tual ,  creat ive and real ist ic ins ights into act iv i t ies that
form our St .  Patr ick ’s  community .

As one might expect when on a retreat ,  the most important task
was to understand what we (the vestry)  and we (the church) are –
both as a vestry  or  governing board and as a par ish.  We looked
inward as we began to understand who we are,  and outward to
understand who we needed to become. Roles with in the par ish and
within the community  were discussed. We ident i f ied what we were
doing wel l  and where we needed improvements.  We were very
proud of the par ish ’s  cont inued outreach,  expanded use of our
outdoor chapel ,  our  abi l i ty  to use technology to reach more people,
and the courage and pers istence we al l  showed as we navigated
worship dur ing the pandemic We noted,  however ,  that we needed
to improve communicat ion both with in the par ish and the
community .  Nothing l ike talk ing about “growing edges” to keep us
modest!   

We were able to make progress on perhaps the most important decis ion facing the par ish:  how
to make use of the proceeds from sale of the condominium donated by Sal ly  Hammel.F i rst ,  and
most important ly ,  the Vestry  approved over $450,000 to fund the Sal ly  J .  Hammel Endowment
at St .  Patr ick ’s  church!   The endowment wi l l  ensure the future of the par ish with proceeds used
to support  the miss ion of St .  Patr ick ’s  including worship,  formation,  educat ion di rect support  of
operat ing needs and outreach.  St ,  Patr ick ’s  wi l l  forever be grateful  to the v is ion and love
shown by Sal ly  –  both when she was here in person and in the future where her spi r i t  wi l l  l i ve
with us.

Sal ly ’s  gift  was not l imited to funding the endowment.  Proceeds from the sale of the
condominium al lowed the par ish to add $150,000 to i ts  capital  reserve and replenish funds
used to refurbish the condo in preparat ion of i ts  sale in January.  We were also able to add
funds to rectory reserve so that needed updates and improvements can be made. F inal ly ,  we
were able to earmark over $70,000 to support  regional  projects that address homeless and
housing insecur i ty .  Sal ly ’s  generosi ty ,  love and v is ion for  the future wi l l  be fel t  for  years to
come!

You’ l l  hear more how funds are expended and improvements we wi l l  support  in  the weeks
ahead. Rumor has i t  that we wi l l  have a dinner in her honor in June –  stay tuned! 



UKRAINE RELIEF:
$5412 has been sent to Samaritan’s  Purse for  those
affected by the war in Ukraine.  This  includes $1000 pledged
by the Outreach Committee.  

HOUSING INSECURITY:                           
Clare is  a member of the Mountain Housing Counci l ’ s  T iger
Team which seeks solut ions for  temporary work force
housing.  For example,  a safe place to park campers
overnight might be offered by a local  church or  non-prof i t .  
“Landing Locals”  is  another example.  Landing Locals
connects vacat ion-home owners and renters with the goal
of f inding stable housing for  local  res idents— whether
seasonal  or  long-term. I ts  innovat ive partnership and grant
program, funded by the Town of Truckee,  offers  qual i fy ing
Truckee property owners up to $10k when they rent their
homes long-term to local  employees.  

The excel lent 9/21 report  by the Tahoe Prosper i ty  Center on
the housing cr is is  in  Washoe Tahoe ( Incl ine,  Crystal  Bay)  can
be found at 
https://tahoeprosper i ty .org/wp-content/uploads/Washoe-
Tahoe-Housing-Needs-f inal-9.30.21-Web.pdf
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Outreach Committee
LEADERS: CONNIE SKIDMORE AND CHERRY BARNEY 

KAREN BARNEY, REV. SARAH DUNN, LENTY HAGEN,
GINNIE JED,  MARILYN JOHNSTON, LUCILLE WANG,
SALLY WHITE

https://tahoeprosperity.org/wp-content/uploads/Washoe-Tahoe-Housing-Needs-final-9.30.21-Web.pdf


UFA hopes to be a l ia ison between the Mountain Housing Counci l  (CA) and Tahoe
Prosper i ty  Center (NV) in adapting housing ideas to our area.  Cathie Foley and Clare
wi l l  g ive a presentat ion on the local  housing cr is is  to St .  Francis  Church on Apr i l  6  at
6:30 pm. Clare and Cathie wi l l  a lso speak to St .  Patr ick ’s  at  a Sunday coffee hour soon.
Al l  For  One,  UFA’s  program providing a night ’s  stay in a motel  for  st randed travelers ,
wi l l  now be administered by St.  Francis .  The program had been on hold dur ing the
pandemic.  

ST.  PATRICK'S MEAL TRAIN:
Lenty has coordinated meals for  Rachael  and Andrew Marshal l ,  a church fami ly ,  upon
arr ival  of  their  new baby.  The committee thanks Lenty for  her dedicat ion to th is
outreach effort  for  many years.

SIERRA COMMUNITY HOUSE:
The SCH food distr ibut ion serves 530 households weekly—210 of these are served by the
St.  Patr ick ’s  dist r ibut ion on Thursdays.  Between 1 100 and 1400 pounds of food (about
916-1 166 meals)  are given out at  St .  Patr ick ’s  every week.  The Pet Network contr ibut ion
of pet suppl ies has been much appreciated.

HAMMEL ESTATE MONIES:
Sarah reports  that the Vestry  has determined how this  bequest of  $723,000 wi l l  be
used. The Rectory Reserve Fund wi l l  receive $50,000. The Capital  Reserve Fund wi l l
receive $125,000. There wi l l  be an Endowment Fund of $425,000. $72,000 wi l l  go
toward solut ions for  local  Homelessness and Housing Insecur i ty .  This  represents a t i the
or 10% of the total  bequest .  

CAFÉ CONVERSACION:
Luci l le reports  that the Café has been on pause after  the res ignat ion of the ESL
teacher at  TFS.  Mi l l ie has been looking for  a new teacher and may teach one evening a
week herself .  When TFS resumes ESL c lasses,  the Café hopes to become act ive again.

OTHER BUSINESS:
Province of Jerusalem and the Middle East--The plate col lect ion at the Good Fr iday
serv ice wi l l  be donated to the Province.  The Outreach Committee adds $250 to the
Good Fr iday col lect ion for  the Province of Jerusalem and the Middle East .
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Family Service at St. Pat's
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Twice a month, we gather for worship in a family-
focused environment. Every service starts with a
potluck supper at 5pm and ends with the kids
doing a fun craft. We are so happy to have
Deacon Ken officially on staff to design these
services!

The next family service is scheduled for April 23rd.



Stuart Campbell, the ED of Camp Galilee, and Rev. Sarah Dunn, will be co-facilitating this group
together at St. Patrick's. Our time together will be approximately 1.5 hrs. This series is ten sessions
long, and we ask that participants we able to commit to at last 9 of 10 of those sessions. We can
chat about the possibility for hybrid participation, or moving the dates slightly later if need be.
Please email Nora Behrens, our St. Pat's admin, at office@tahoeepiscopal.org in order to pursue
this opportunity.

I hope you will join us in this transformational work of learning to more fully love our neighbor as
ourselves. This will change us as individuals, and us as a church community.
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